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Minutes
May 4, 2012

I. Meeting began at 2:05 pm
a. Present: Michelle Riggs, Parliamentarian; Stacey Fullwiler, Treasurer; David Williams, Secretary; Rose-Marie Hansen-Barnes, At-Large-East; Kristin Overturf, Unit 5.
b. Absent: Moises Gonzalez, Unit 2; Fran Farrell, Unit 3;Kevin Palkki, Unit 4
c. Members: Ginger Sutphin, Andrea Moreno

II. Administrative Report –Michelle gave the administrative report. The district website has added active training modules on their website.

III. Student Senate Report– none

IV. Academic Senate Report– none

V. Minutes of 3/2 meeting—Williams: The minutes of the previous meeting were approved by consensus

VI. Treasurer’s Report—Fullwiler: Stacey reported a current balance of $819 but noted that the amount would drop lower because of reimbursements for various purchases.

VII. President’s Report—Peterson: Michelle also gave the President’s report: Michelle announcedthe resignation of Ginger Sutphin (Vice-President) and Jonathan Townsend (At-Large-West) from the Classified Senate. She also mentioned the officers that had been voted in which can be found on the Classified Senate Website and will be reflected in the next meetings attendance

VIII. Senate Committee Reports
A. Activities—Fullwiler/Townsend: Stacey reported that about ten people have volunteered at the moment with the possibility of working with the Terrestrial Investigation Club as part of the Trail Project.
B. Bylaw Revision – Ginger reported on the committee progress, that it was going slowly but moving forward.
C. Classified Professionals Week: Michelle reported that $1500 approved by the board for CP Week; it was held up under audit but will be coming. Some questionswere raised concerning what to do with some of the CPR training – would it be possible to exchange some of the CPR seats for an increase in outside funding?
D. Fundraising—Fullwiler/Williams: Stacey and David reported that fundraisers that are not food-related might be nice to do; fundraisers as activities might be useful to have.
E. Senate Nominations – results of the elections are presented on the website. 
F. Employee of the Year – Dr. Kim Salt sent her thanks, as did (admin of the year), and Michelle Riggs also expressed her thanks.
G. President’s Retirement Party—Riggs: 

IX. District and Campus Committee Reports
A. Budget – in the process of looking at the training in the fall
B. District Assembly/Parking Services – Discussion surrounded the results of recommendations of the made to District Assembly around the raising of parking fees. Under discussion was SBVC’s use of the swapmeet’s parking lot as almost a free parking area, and a parallel use of the swimming pool lot. It was asked if we can offer them an annual pass? What can we do to spread around what parking costs to all parties that are using the parking lot and its services?
C. Professional Development: we haven’t had much going on but would like to have more Classified focused activities; during discussion, it was noted that there is a vicious cycle that perpetuates a lack of participation, namely that there are few interesting activities for Classified and so attendance is low, therefore fewer activities are offered. The goal is to improve the participation – how do we do that?
D. Safety Committee: zombies on campus; literature was passed out, offering information into what to do and what one should have should there be a natural disaster. It was well received and will be done again next year. There is the possability for someone to lead a professional development activity about preparedness for emergencies and help people think through what might happen. There is also the opportunity for a fundraiser in which people on campus might purchase those tools and equipment that would be of use during an emergency.

X. Old Business
A. District-Wide Classified Professionals Day: all campuses will be closed that day; there will be opportunities for personal and professional development. 

XI. New Business
A. Reimbursements/Bills – moved by Ginger, seconded by Rose-Marie to reimburse Karen for the purchase of plaques and approved by consensus. Also reimbursement for the keychain presented to Gloria for $30 was moved by Ginger, seconded by David and approved by consensus. It was also moved to approve, up to $75 for flowers for the last day of Gloria Harrison’s tenure as president. It was moved by Stacey, seconded by Elizabeth approved by consensus. 
B. Retiring Employees – Betty Jo is retiring; we will be giving a certificate of appreciation.
C. June Senate meeting – Friday, June 1st. The meeting will continue in July and is cancelled for June. 
D. Mill Creek social – sell tickets for the social and must be purchased by Friday, May 18th. 

XII. The meeting adjourned at 3:06 pm
